

Dear Highway friends:

Greetings in Jesus Wonderful Name!
A letter is long over-due from our Church

We are happy to report that God has been blessing. While we have not seen the desirable results that we would have liked to have seen. We have been conscious of Gods wonderful presence in each department of the work.

Throughout the past year we have had some wonderful times both in our regular services and in special efforts.

Arriving home from Beulah last year, rather than entertaining a regular D. V. B. S., a week-end Children's Rally was held with Mrs. Ruth Black as special worker, which proved to be a real blessing not only to the children but to the parents as well. Then in October we celebrated the 75th Anniversary of our Church, at which time a number of the former pastors were present as guest speakers and 'the Gospelaires' from Fredericton as special singers. This proved to be a blessed and hallowed occasion for the Church and all who were privileged to attend.

During the month of February we had Brother Tokley and the 'Mullen Trio' with us. While we did not see visibly the desires of our heart, yet we feel as a Church and people, that we benefited much from the faithful ministry of Brother Tokley. May God continue to bless and use our good brother in the ministry of the Word of God. Looking ahead, we are anticipating and praying for our 'Foreign Missionary Rally' over Easter week-end with our return missionaries Rev. and Mrs. Glendon Keirstead.

Also, our Evangelistic Services which are scheduled for May 6-16 with Rev. Jimmie Lentz of the World Gospel Mission.

We would solicit your prayers in behalf of this meeting. The following week, May 17-19 we will be entertaining the Preachers Convention here in Seal Cove and we are looking forward to a blessed and wonderful time of fellowship with our men.

We as a pastor and family, feel deeply grateful to God for the privilege of labouring in this part of His vineyard. Words fail to express our appreciation of the people here, who have been so faithful in standing by us with their prayers and untiring efforts in promoting the work of the Kingdom

May God be pleased to give to us locally and denominationally a mighty Holy Ghost revival in these last days.

Yours for Holiness, Stewart & Phyllis Steeves.

Dear Highway Friends:

A brief report of the work here in Amherst seems to be in order at this time.

We just closed revival meetings with R. H.Nicholson as evangelist. Brother Nicholson preached well, and a splendid yoke fellow. The interest was exceptional throughout the campaign. At this time of writing, we are again considering launching a building programme for a new parsonage. Since coming here one year ago last June, we have lived in three different houses. Rents are not too plentiful, rents are high beyond our reach. We are in hopes that people who are interested in the work of the kingdom of God, and appreciate our position, will give as the Lord lays it upon their heart.

At the time of writing, we have been asked to move as the owner wants the house, and we have no place available. I know the Lord will provide. Phil. 4:19.

In His love and care, H. O. McGeorge.

Dear Christian Friends:

Greetings from the Perth Reformed Baptist Church! A letter is long overdue from my pen. Almost a year has elapsed in our new field of service. It was with mixed feelings that we left our "faithful flock" at Woods Harbour. We do praise God for them and publicly thank them for the wonderful support that they gave to us while being their pastor.

We arrived at Perth with a burning desire to work for the Lord. The challenge before us was a wonderful opportunity for service. For a number of years our Perth Church wanted to have a new location for their church. At the time of our arrival, the United Baptist Church had been closed for a year. It seemed feasible for us to negotiate with them for their property. I wish that space would permit to tell you about many of the highlights of the business transactions. It was wonderful because God was in it. On April the second we had the papers signed over to our Alliance and paid the United Baptist people \$6,000. The Lord enabled us to raise \$4,000 and all we need now is \$2,000. We are looking to the Lord for the remainder between now and rededication. The tentative dates for the "Big Day" are May 20, 1965.

We have been indeed grateful to the Perth United Baptist congregation for their co-operation and sacrifice in permitting us to have their property. Financially we could have never paid them the actual value of the building. We praise the Lord that it was a spiritual transaction and not a business one.

It has been a pleasure to be the Pastor of our church in Perth. Our people have been so faithful and generous to us. Our only desire is that we will be able to repay them in some way of service.

The spiritual progress in our congregation is encouraging but we need a mighty Holy Ghost Revival.

In His Service, Fred and Lilyan Whittey

PAUL MULLEN'S SLATE

Norwich, Conn. May 27-June 6 (Nazarene) R. H. Nicholson, evangelist.

Danbury, Conn. June 8-13 (Nazarene) R. H. Nicholson, evangelist.

Brushton, N. Y. June 17-27 (Inter-denominational Camp Meeting)

Open — July 4

Beulas Camp — July 9-18

York, Maine July 25-Aug. 1 (Baptist) R. H. Nicholson, eyangelist.

Uxbridge, Mass. August 8 (Nazarene)

New Bedford, Mass. Aug. 13-22 (Interdenominational Camp) "Smith-Mills".

Lewiston Valley Aug. 27-Sept. 6 (Evangelical United Brethren)

New Ringgold, Pa.

Amherst, N. S. Sept. 9-12 — with Mullin Family.

Montreal, Que. Sept. 15-26 (Nazarene) R. H. Nicholson, evangelist.

OBITUARY

The funeral service of **Deacon Frank Justason** was held in the Black's Harbor, Reformed Baptist Church, Wednesday, Mar. 17th. Brother Justason, age 73, was a charter member of our church and one of the first deacons.

Surviving are his wife and daughter Shirley; four brothers, Warren, Josh, George, all of Black's Harbor and Charles of Portland, Maine; four sisters, Mrs. John Walsh, Mrs. Robert Moses, Mrs. Harry Moses Sr., all of Black's Harbor and Mrs. James Lowe, Montreal.

The pastor found Mr. Justason faithful in the Lord's work and always available when needed. The funeral service was conducted by the pastor, assisted by Rev. and Mrs. J. A. Owens. To the members of the family we extend our Christian sympathy.

A. D. Cann

Mr. A. K. MacCallum of Moncton, N. B., went to be with the Lord April 6th. He was in his eighty-third year.

Immediate relatives surviving are the widow, and one son, Grant, both of Moncton; two brothers, George, of Grey's Mills, N.B., and Wilfred, of Detroit, Mich.; and one sister, Mrs. Ernest Alcorn, of Moncton. Brother MacCallum was a faithful and respected member of the Moncton R. B. church for more than fifty years. At the time of his death he was the church's senior deacon.

The funeral service was held from the Moncton church April 8th., Rev. B. C. Cochrane conducting, assisted by Revs. E. W. Tokley, W. L. Fernley, L. E. Blaikie, L. H. Blakeney, and H. O. McGeorge.

Interment was in Fairhaven Memorial Gardens.

"Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord."

NOTICE

Those who desire to work at the Beulah Hotel as waitresses, dish wipers, and tea pourers, should contact Rev. Wendell Shepherd, Meductic, N. B., as soon as possible.

WEDDINGS

Wilkinson- McPherson. On March 20th, at the Old Town parsonage, Old Town, Maine: Ronald Wilkinson and Joane McPherson were united in marriage by Rev. W. L. Fernley.

BETHANY GRADUATION CALENDAR

Sat., June 5 Banquet

Sun., June 6 Baccalaureate: Rev. N. E. Trafton, Speaker

Mon., June 7 Sacred Concert
Graduation:
Rev. David Morrison,
Speaker

You are cordially invited